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City Council meeting 
September 6, 2022


Agenda Item 7-D, Building 11 lease proposal


I recommend that you postpone a decision on leasing Building 11 until you have evaluated the 
alternative of selling the property.  


At the July 12 City Council meeting, leasing proposals for Building 19 and Building 11 were 
presented.  Under discussion, Mayor Ezzy Ashcraft, Vice Mayor Vella, and Councilmembers 
Knox White and Herrera Spencer all stated that they would first like to a have a discussion 
about leasing versus selling.  


As pointed out by Councilmember Knox White, the plan for the former base has always been to 
build out the infrastructure in order to get the land off the City’s rolls, get it into private 
ownership and on the tax rolls.  The recently-started infrastructure project on West Tower 
Avenue and surrounding streets illustrates why selling property should take priority over 
leasing.  The entire infrastructure project is being funded by building sales, not lease revenue.  


The prospective tenants of Buildings 19 and 11 are all fine companies.  But it is not the City’s 
goal to be running a start-up incubator business park at Alameda Point.  Leasing property to 
start-up companies is the business of real estate developers.  


Continuing indefinitely to lease buildings on streets with sketchy infrastructure is not a good 
plan.  The only way to get major blocks of street infrastructure replaced is with major infusions 
of cash through sales, not time payments of lease revenue.  And beyond the backbone street 
infrastructure is the looming cost of the levee system.  Lease revenue won’t pay for that either.  


Best,
Richard Bangert
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